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Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
Thank you to Mr. and Mrs. Neale for coordinating the Junior LIPS Idol. It was pleasing to see all the 
children from senior kindy to year two participating. It was a great opportunity for the children to perform 
in front of a non-threatening crowd, and develop their skills. We look forward to the LIPS Idol for years 
three to seven on Thursday 8th December. 
 
I am currently in the final stages of organising classes for the 2017 school year. If you know your child / 
children will not be attending Lihir International Primary school in 2017, and you have not yet informed 
me, please let me know as soon as possible so that year level numbers and class organisation can be 
finalised. 

 
Year 6/7 Show Night 
The Year 6/7 Show Night is on tomorrow Friday the 25th of November at 5pm. This night is for the 
parents of Year 6 and 7 students only. 
 

School Fees 
All fees for fee paying students were due on Friday 30th of October. If you are yet to pay your child’s 
school fees please ensure this is done as soon as possible to ensure your child’s continuing enrolment 
at Lihir International Primary School. 
 

Week 9 PE Swimming 

The “Swim and Survive” component of this term’s swimming 
program will occur in week nine. This component of the swimming 
program is for year two to year seven students. 
 

On your child’s week nine swimming day they will need to come to 
school with old clothes that they can wear in the water.  
 

Suitable items of clothing include: a long or short sleeve shirt, long 
pants or tracksuit bottoms. 
 

Swimming Carnival Wednesday 7th December at 4pm 

Our school swimming carnival is fast approaching and Mr. King is currently going through the 
final stages of working with children to place them in their choice of events. Please discuss with 
your child the events they intend to enter. 
 

In order for students to be well rested for this event, school will finish at 12:45pm and students 
are required to report to the pool at 3:45pm. 
 

 

During the swimming carnival children will need to be in the marshalling area and ready for their 
races. If a child is not in the marshalling area and ready to move to their race they will miss that 
race. 
 

At the end of the swimming carnival a barbecue dinner will be provided for all students, families 
and school staff so please join us for this shared dinner at the conclusion of the carnival. 
 

A swimming carnival program will be sent to all families on Monday 7th of December. 
 

If your child is not going to be here on that day can you please let Mr. King know, as soon as 
possible, to help with organisation of teams and events? 
 

 

 

      Week 8 Term 4 2016  

 

 

 



Congratulations to our Term 4 Week 7 PrinciPal’s 

Award Recipients! 

 
Kindy: Annabelle Perkins 
Year 1: Easton Brunskill 
Year 2: Pat Kola 
Year 4: Iva Kola 
Year 5: Finn Robertson 
Year 7: Blaise Pong 
 
 

 

 
 

 
     
 
Thanks to our prep/1 class for their very creative assembly demonstrating the 

instruments they have made! 

 
 
After School Activities 
 
Wednesday: Yr. 6/7 and Yr. 5 Homework 
Club: 3:00pm – 4:00pm 

Thursday: Yr. 3 - 7 Netball: 3:00pm – 4:00pm; 
GAME Saturday 8:30am – 9:30am 
Friday:  Yr. 3 – 7 Tee Ball: 3:00pm – 4:00pm  
 

End of Term 
 

Term 4 finishes on Thursday the 8th 
December. 
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Lihir International Primary School Swimming Carnival 
Wednesday 7th December 
First Race 4pm – students please arrive by 3:45pm 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Our school swimming carnival is this Wednesday 7th of December beginning at 4pm. 
 
In order for students to be well rested for this event school will finish at 12:45pm and students are required to 
report to the pool at 3:45pm. 
 
Children will have chosen the events they wish to participate in and a full program of events will be sent home on 
Monday 5th of December.  
 
You will notice the program includes some events that have more than one age group or boys and girls swimming 
in the same race – judges are aware of this and points will be awarded for each age group in each race.  
 
For example: 9 and 10 Year Old Boys 25 Metres Butterfly - 9 year olds will be judged as racing against the 9 
year olds and the ten year olds racing against the 10 year olds. Team and individual points will be awarded 
accordingly. 
 
During the swimming carnival children will need to be in the marshaling area and ready for their races. If a child is 
not in the marshaling area and ready to move to their race they will miss that race. 
 
The marshalling area is on the ocean side of the pool. This will be a busy area as students prepare for their races – 
we ask parents to watch and support from the oval side of the pool. 
 
Kindy children will be the responsibility of their parents before and after their swimming event and we ask that 
Kindy children are not in the marshalling area during the swimming carnival. 
 
Prep children will also need to return to their parents following their swimming event. 
 
At the end of the swimming carnival there will be a presentation of the Samuel Karabus Memorial Shield to the 
winning team. Age group winners will have their medals and certificates presented at Thursday’s assembly. 
 
Following this a barbecue dinner will be provided for all students, families and school staff so please join us for this 
shared dinner at the conclusion of the carnival. 
 
If your child is not going to be here for the swimming carnival can you please let Mr King know, as soon as 
possible, to help with organisation of teams and events? 
 
If you have any questions regarding Wednesday evening’s LIPS Swimming Carnival please contact Mr King at 
school. 
 
Kind regards 

 
Greg Neville 
Principal 

 
 


